
 

Lansing Jaycees                                         May 2006   Page 1 
Capitol Correspondent 

The Lansing Jaycees is an organization of people ages 
21-40 which promotes leadership training through 

community service. We meet the first Tuesday of each 
month at 7 p.m. (dinner from 6 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.) at 
Tripper’s Restaurant in Frandor. Visit our website, 
www.lansingjaycees.org for a map to the meeting 

location or call us at (517) 853-8620. 
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2006 Board of Directors 
 
 
 
 

Jaycee Creed  
by C. William Brownfield 

 
We believe that faith in God gives meaning 

and purpose to human life; 
That the brotherhood of man transcends 

the sovereignty of nations; 
That economic justice can best be won 

by free men through free enterprise; 
That government should be of laws 

rather than of men; 
That earth’s great treasure 

lies in human personality; and that 
SERVICE TO HUMANITY IS 
THE BEST WORK OF LIFE 

President 
 Amy Miller                   (517) 525-0129 
Chair of the Board     
 Laura Veith       (517) 627-7145 
Treasurer/Secretary    
 Carrie May                     (248) 756-3840 
Membership Development VP      
 Vacant 
Community Development VP 
 Angela Backus      (517) 980-3759 
Individual Development VP 
 Kim Doughty     (517) 980-0989 
Chaplain 
    John Prush      (517) 699-8166 
Management Development VP 
 Josh Springer   (810) 577-8759 
International Vice President 

    Jimi Carolan     (517) 775-2744 
International Director 

    Jamie Wilmoth     (517) 285-2571 
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President’s Report

Dear Jaycees and Friends, 
May is here and summer is right around the corner. This is a great time to be a Lansing Jaycee! We have so many 
opportunities for our members coming up. Please take the time to read through the calendar of upcoming events and plan 
on making a difference with the chapter this summer!  
Whether you are a face painter, a poker player, a poker dealer, a Speed Dater, a camper or a hiker there are many 
opportunities for you to get involved this summer! I would like to challenge everyone in the chapter to step out of their 
comfort zone and participate in one new project in May, June and July. You will be thankful you did! 
In the last month we had several large projects that required many man hours in planning and execution. Thank you to 
everyone who worked on the committees or participated in the events. The Easter Egg Hunt was HUGE and was the best 
run and most organized hunt we have had in years! Thank you to Tracy Prush for being such an awesome chairperson! 
WKAR Auction, chaired by Teri Sand and Jake Williams and the Bowl a Thon, chaired by Jen and Josh Springer are 
yearly projects that were kicked up another notch in April! Thank you to everyone who participated. 
Here’s to a great summer! If our involvement in the first quarter is any indication of the success we will have this 
year…we are unstoppable! 
 
I am looking forward to seeing everyone soon! 
 
Amy E. Miller 
78th President 
president@lansingjaycees.org 
 
 

Locks of Love Project in the works! 
 

Locks of Love is a non-profit organization that provides hairpieces to financially disadvantaged children under the age of 
18 who have long term medical hair loss from chemotherapy or other medical conditions such as alopecia. The following 
are the guidelines from the Locks of Love website, www.locksoflove.com:  
 ·  10 inch minimum hair length (tip to tip), not wigs, falls or synthetic hair. 
 ·  Please bundle hair in ponytail or braid.  
 ·  Hair needs to be clean, dry, placed in a plastic bag, then a padded envelope.  
 ·  Hair from men and women, young and old, all colors and races.  
 ·  Hair may be colored or permed, but not bleached or chemically damaged (if unsure, ask your stylist).  
 ·  Hair swept off the floor is not usable.  
 ·  Hair cut years ago is usable if it has been stored in a ponytail or braid.  

·  Hair that is short, gray or unsuitable for children will be separated from the ponytails and sold at fair market value to 
offset the cost of manufacturing.  

 ·  You may pull curly hair straight to measure the minimum 10 inches.  
 ·  The majority of all hair donated comes from children who wish to help other children.  
 ·  Layered hair may be divided into multiple ponytails for donation.  
 ·  Please note: Anyone can cut your hair as long as the above guidelines are followed. 
Three members have already committed to growing their hair for this project, including Amy Miller, Dianne Perukel and 
Tracy Prush! Please join us in supporting this great organization. We are seeking a co-sponsor for this event, such as a 
salon or several independent cosmetologists. The event will be held near the end of the year in November or December, to 
give people ample time to grow their hair long enough to make a donation! If you have any questions, please contact Amy 
Miller at president@lansingjaycees.org.  
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Calling all Face Painters!  

 

The summer is going to be kicked off with our participation in the East Lansing Art Festival. Each year, we provide face 
painting in the children’s tent at the festival. This is a fundraiser for our chapter and a lot of fun for the children and our 
members alike. We will be planning “Face Painting 101” training for our members and look forward to working with the 
ELAF once again this year. If you are interested in participating in this project, please contact Amy Miller at 
president@lansingjaycees.org. 

 

 
May General Membership Meeting 

 
This month’s General Membership Meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 2, 2006 at 7 p.m. at Tripper’s in Frandor. There 
is a social/dinner hour at 6 p.m. This month’s speaker will be member, Jacob Williams, a Financial Advisor at Morgan 
Stanley. Please join us for this month’s meeting. It is the best way to learn about upcoming events in the chapter and get 
involved! 
 

 

 
 
 

Family Picnic Planned for July! 
 

 
 

The July GMM is going to be held on July 11 and will be a Family Picnic at Sharp Park in Delta Township. This will be 
an informal GMM with events planned for the entire family. The chapter will provide the main dish and there will be a 
potluck. I hope you can attend this event and bring your family and friends. The date has been changed from the regular 
GMM date secondary to the Fourth of July Holiday. 
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Membership Development 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
At the last Jaycee’s General Membership Meeting, President  
Amy Miller swears in two new members, Jennifer Osborne (left)  
and Amy Williams. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
New Members! 

Welcome to our new members in April: 

Julie Pfeifle 
Maggie Potvin 
Josh Piotter 

We look forward to getting to know you! 

 

Happy Birthday in May 
 

 
 
May 1 – Troy Steere 
May 6 – Jim Munson 
May 10 – Wayne Hutchison 
May 13 – Angela Mills 
May 17 – Erik Larson 
May 28 – Mike Castelein 
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Easter Egg Hunt Successful 
 

 
This year’s Easter Egg Hunt went off without a hitch! An estimated 700 to 800 people filled the Capitol lawn for this year’s 
festivities! Children participated in games, crafts and three Easter Egg Hunts. Visitors included the Easter Bunny, Click-It the Cricket, 
Vince the Crash Test Dummy, McGruff the Crime Dog, Crash the Clown, the Potter Park Zoo, Lansing Fire Department and the Book 
Mobile. Mary and Brad from WVIC’s Morning Rush Show kept everything moving along as our emcees. This is the first year in 
recent history where everything was kept on schedule and the hunts did not have a false start! Thank you to everyone who came out to 
volunteer for this event. We could not have done it without you! 
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Individual Development 
 

2006 Book Club 
 We will be reading "Tripping the Prom Queen" by Susan Shapiro Barash. Don't forget you will receive 20 percent off the 
cover price, but I think you might have to purchase the book at the Schuler's in the Eastwood Town Center (call first to 
see if you get the discount at another location).  
We will have a label on the book club table and the book we choose every month will be displayed.  
We will read one book every month and then we will have a small pow wow at one of our club member's home for 
discussion.  
Our first meeting will be on Thursday, May 18, at Maria Pardue's home and we will release the next book title at that 
time. Feel free to bring a snack to pass and your own beverage of choice. 
Any questions, please contact me. 
Kim Doughty 
2006 ID-VP 
517-980-0989 
kdoug5@jcpenney.com 

 
 
Walking Club 2006                                                  
We are still looking to you, our members, for more ideas of where you want to walk for the 2006 Walking Club. Is 
Monday evening not a good day for you? What day of the week is better for you? We want you to attend and will make 
the necessary changes to get more of you out into the sunshine! Remember you can always bring your bike or wear your 
roller blades. 
Contact Sarah Taber at sarah.a.taber@gmail.com or Kim Doughty at kdoug5@jcpenney.com   
 
Mentor Program                                                     
Our Mentor Program will start on Tuesday May 23. We will meet at Starbuck’s Café in the Barnes and Nobel bookstore 
in the Lansing Mall at 7 p.m. 
Any member willing to be a resource for future chairpersons please attend this meeting. I want to develop a team of 3-5 
experienced members who will be available by email, phone or even to meet with a chairperson briefly while they are 
running a project for the first time. You will be the person that they call if they have a question about the CPG, planning 
process or other specific questions about the project progress. We are basically providing a guidance system for members 
so that they can run a project with ease and confidence. If you are interested in becoming a Mentor for the remainder of 
2006 please join me for this meeting. Thank you.  
 
Chairpersons Training                                        
The next Chairpersons training will be coming up in June! Mark your calendars for the next session to learn the simple 
steps of running a successful project! We will supply the information to you. All we need is for you to show up! These 
trainings last about 1 hour, and I am available for questions afterwards. 
Kim Doughty 
2006 ID-VP 
 
 
Face Painting Class           
It’s time to get ready for some funtastic face painting at the East Lansing Art Festival coming up May 20 and 21. We will 
have a simple face painting class to teach you how to make the coolest designs that are so easy you won’t believe it! 
Come out to our training and find out why face painting is so much fun! 
Contact Kim Doughty at kdoug5@jcpenney.com 
 or Jimi Carolan at jimicarolan@yahoo.com 
 



 

Lansing Jaycees                                                 May 2006                 Page 7 
Capitol Correspondent 

More from Kim…… 
All right ladies, it’s time to let your romantic side come on out and play! I am looking into the “Strip Tease” dance class 
so watch for information at the next few GMM’s.  
 
Looking to run a project this summer? Time to think about getting a committee together to help you plan the project, and 
make sure you are allowing at least 8 weeks of planning time.  
If you have personal or professional development skills in an area you would like to share at a GMM please contact 
myself, or Josh Springer at flip44@svsutekes.com 
 
Kim Doughty 
2006 ID-VP 
kdoug5@jcpenney.com 
517-980-0989 

 
 
 

Carrie’s Corner of Pure Silliness 
 
Lesson of the Day: So many projects and commitments, so little time. In the days before palm pilots, I used to wish that 
everyone would lose their pager, cell phone and organizer all in the same day just to see what kind of chaos would ensue. 
I used to think that if you couldn’t remember what you’re supposed to be doing, than you’re trying to do too much. That 
was back when my short-term memory was at its peak. As the ravages of age catch up with me, or rather the commitments 
of time that I make are greater, I’ve realized that taking a few minutes to organize myself is time well spent.   
 
Thought of the Day and Wacky Wildness (all in one!): I visited Graceland recently. It was fabulous. There’s an excellent 
audio tour to listen to as you’re viewing memorabilia, gold and platinum albums and lots of white sequined jumpsuits. A 
piece that was interesting to me was a fairly worn statue of two hands touching each other. Elvis received the touching 
hands trophy when he received an award from the Jaycees in 1970 for being one of the Ten Outstanding Young Men (they 
didn’t say “People” back then!). This was the only award ceremony that Elvis attended, and he took the trophy on every 
tour with him. I found it interesting that while Elvis was eccentric, a drug addict, a father, and an influential musician, he 
was also dedicated to bettering his community and being a philanthropist. The thought that struck me most is that you 
don’t have to be a perfect person to be a productive citizen. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Are you a licensed builder? Or, do you know a licensed builder? We are  
working on a project to help out a low-income couple, which the husband  
is blind, but need the assistance of a licensed builder. Please contact  
Jimi Carolan (jimicarolan@yahoo.com, 517-775-2744) if you are able  
to help out, or have questions. 
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International Development 
 

International Community Service Fair 
Project Green, a student run organization, sponsored by the Lear Career Services Center at MSU, wrapped up their year 
with an International Community Service Fair on Saturday, April 22.  Since 2001 Project Green has focused on gathering 
students, businesses and community members in order to make in difference in the Lansing area. Starting as a single 
event, over the past five years Project Green has grown rapidly, and hosted t10 events in the 2005-2006 year. Projects this 
year included a safe Halloween party, a food and clothing drive, ice skating with students of Willow Elementary, 
volunteering at the Pekham holiday party, hosting a blood drive, a Valentine’s party with elementary children and a date 
auction to fund the heating of homes in the Lansing area.  
For the final event this year over 300 MSU students, 75 corporate representatives and 60 community members worked 
together during Project Green’s International Community Service Fair. Fleece blankets were made for orphanages in 
Guatemala and Mexico, health kits were put together for residents of Thailand and China, volunteers wrote greeting cards 
for a children’s hospital in Australia, recorded books on tape for a blind hospital in England and compiled school kits for 
less fortunate African nations. Participants also planted flowers and painted flowerpots to be distributed in their local 
community.  
Walking around the event, each station was decorated with a cultural feel, ethnic food was served, and cultural 
entertainment was provided throughout the day. The event was successful in exposing volunteers to different cultures, 
creating a collaborative effort and making a difference beyond borders.  

     
 

International Development 
Lots of fun was had in April! Thank you Teresa Dittmer, Angela Backus and Kim Doughty for coming out to the 
International Community Service Fair with Jimi. Amy Miller and Sheryl Soczek joined Jamie and Jimi for a Middle 
Eastern Evening of dinner and dance.  
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But, you ask, what is next for the International Area? 

 
In May, the Michigan Jaycees Convention will be at Boyne  
Mountain, May 5 to 7. Currently, Amy Miller and Kim  
Doughty will be heading north with Jimi. The Wyandotte 
Jaycees Pub Crawl is May 13. We’ll be joining Jaycees’ 
Chapters around the state for the 3rd Annual White Water 
Rafting Trip in West Virginia Memorial Day Weekend.  
 
 
 
 

June has a lot to offer. The Michigan Summer Special Olympics in 
Mt. Pleasant June 1 to 3, Brighton Jaycees Pub Crawl June 3, Relay 
for Life of Lansing June 17 and 18 (see accompanying article), and 
 more. Please check out the calendar on our website 

(http://www.lansingjaycees.org/calendar.php). 
 
 

What ideas do YOU, the members of the Lansing Jaycees, have? We are trying to plan a trip to Toronto, but 
need to know if there is interest. What about an International Festival Tour around Michigan? Please 
contact Jamie or Jimi with your ideas. We are looking forward to hearing from you.  
 
 

 
Proudly Serving, 
 
Jimi Carolan, jimicarolan@yahoo.com 
International Development VP 
 
Jamie Wilmoth, jamie.wilmoth@ahpplc.com 
International Development Director 
 
 

 

Community Development 
 

I would like to give a HUGE thank you to our President, Amy Miller, for all of the work she has 
done in the community area, especially the Easter Egg Hunt while I have been so busy with work. 
Also, a big thanks to the whole Easter Egg Hunt Committee.  
 
What types of projects would you like to see for the rest of the year? Remember, we do have 
some funding to run several new community projects! If you want to help out a specific 
organization or cause, but aren’t sure how to do it, contact me or another board member and we 
can help come up with a community project to help. I want to have community projects that 
reflect the interests and priorities of our members, and we are a diverse bunch, so we should be 
able to come up with lots of great projects. 
 
Angela Backus 
Community Development VP 
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Community Development Continued 
 
 
Jaycees Acting More Monthly! 

 
 
May JAMM In May, the Lansing Jaycees will be collecting items for donation to St. 
Vincent Catholic Charities (St. Vincent's Home for Children). Please bring any of the 
items below to the May GMM. If you have any questions, please email Sarah Taber at 
sarah.a.taber@gmail.com. 
 
 
 
 

 
•  New books 
•  Art supplies 
•  New clothing (socks, underwear, sweatshirts, winter coats 
•  School supplies, including backpacks 
•  Gift certificates to local restaurants 
•  Donations of outdoor activities and outings (sporting events, movies, zoo passes) 
•  Cleaning supplies 
•  Dishes and linens 

  
There will also be a 50/50 raffle at the GMM (tickets are $1 or 6/$5) with the proceeds going to St. Vincent Catholic 
Charities. 
 
 
 

 
 

Habitat for Humanity 
 
Last June, the Jaycees worked with Habitat for Humanity to help complete a new home 
for a Lansing family. Since this project was such a great success, we have decided to 
skills are necessary, anybody who wants to help is encouraged to join in the fun. If you’d 
like to help plan this event or volunteer to help with the house, please contact Angela 
Backus at angela-backus@excite.com or 517-980-3759. In the meantime, watch for more 
details to come. 
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Relay for Life 

Relay For Life of Lansing 

June 17-18, 2006; 10 a.m. – 10 a.m. 
Eastern High School Track 

Relay For Life® is a fun-filled overnight event designed to celebrate survivorship and raise money 
to help the American Cancer Society save lives, help those who have been touched by cancer, and 
empower individuals to fight back against this disease. During the event, teams of people gather at 
schools, fairgrounds, or parks and take turns walking or running laps. Each team keeps at least one 
team member on the track at all times.  
 
Relay is much more than a walk around a track. It is a time to remember those lost to cancer and 
celebrate those who have survived. It is a night for people who have shared the same experience to 
comfort and console one another.  
 

Relay gives you the power to help accelerate the Society’s 
advancement toward a future where cancer doesn’t take the lives 
of our friends and family.  
 
Sign up today to become a part of the Relay phenomenon. Together we can accelerate the 
progress to a cancer-free future. 

 

The Lansing Jaycees Team site is: http://www.acsevents.org/relay/mi/lansing/jaycees  

 
 

Camping Trip 
 

Break out that camping gear! I can already smell the roses, for summer is not too far away. We are planning early for the 
camping trip this year. The dates are July 28, 29 and 30 at Sleepy Bear Campground in Empire, MI. I need to get block 
sites reserved so please see the evite for more information and reply as soon as possible (www.evite.com). If you did not 
receive the evite, please email me and I will forward it on to you. This is going to be a great trip and I am trying to get 30 
people to go sleep under the northern stars. We will be slinging the wine! 
 We are also tying in a backpacking trip to South Manitou Island for two days just prior to the camping trip on July 26 and 
27. This will be a great beginner trip for those that have not been in the back country. For those that have done a lot of 
back country camping please come along and share your knowledge. Map reading, compass navigation and basic outdoor 
survival skills will complement the trip. Please see evite for additional information (www.evite.com). The island will be 
the highlight of the camping trip. Bring your camera. We are hoping to get eight to 10 people for this awesome excursion. 
 Please email me with questions or RSVP's. 
  
Thanks, 
  
Patrick Brazil 
patrickjbrazil@yahoo.com 
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One Mic One Life 
 

One Mic One Life - an evening of poetry and jazz and more! 
This is a Non-Smoking Event - with proceeds to go to the Michigan Coalition Against Domestic and Sexual Violence and 
Eve’s House, a local shelter for victims of domestic violence 
 
When: Sunday May 21, 2006 from 6 p.m. to 11 p.m. Mature audience after 9 p.m. 
Where: 621 E. Michigan Avenue, Lansing, MI 
Featuring: The Nupoet Collective, Five Deep and other performers. 
Cost: Suggested donation - $10 at the door / raffles and silent auction during the evening 
Sponsored by: Code of the Cutz , 621, Bearly Stressed, Rockstar Energy Drink Epsilon Sigma Alpha - Alpha Lambda 
Chapter and The New Citizens Press 
 
On May 21, from 6 p.m. to 11 p.m., at 621, a benefit performance by The Nupoet Collective and Five Deep will be 
featured at One Mic One Life, a non-smoking event with proceeds to go to the Michigan Coalition Against Domestic and 
Sexual Violence and Eve’s House specifically to help victims of domestic and sexual violence. The goal for the evening, 
according to event organizer Rina Risper, is to raise $2,000 for these worthy organizations. Last year our charity was the 
American Cancer Society. 
Rina Risper, President and Publisher of The New Citizens Press said, "As a survivor of domestic violence, I know what it 
is like to be homeless and afraid. Eve’s House provided shelter and MCADSV’s determination to change how our society 
views victims through pushing for legislation probably saved my life. People should not ask why don’t abused leave, they 
should ask why the abuser keeps abusing." 
 
What exactly is Domestic Violence? 
Domestic violence constitutes the willful intimidation, assault, battery, sexual assault or other abusive behavior 
perpetrated by one family member, household member or intimate partner against another. In most state laws addressing 
domestic violence, the relationship necessary for a charge of domestic assault or abuse generally includes a spouse, former 
spouse, persons currently residing together or those that have within the previous year, or persons who share a common 
child. In addition, as of 1997, a significant number of states have included dating relationships in their statutory 
definitions of domestic relationships. 
 
More than you know 
Nearly 1 in 4 American women between the ages of 18 and 65 has experienced domestic violence (Body Shop, 1998). 
 
In 1996, there were nearly 840,000 female victims and approximately 150,000 male victims of intimate violence 
(Greenfield, et al, 1998). 
 
In 48 percent of all violent victimizations during 1996, the victim knew the offender. 
 
The MCADSV is a statewide membership organization whose members represent a network of over 70 domestic and 
sexual violence programs and over 200 allied organizations and individuals. We have provided leadership as the statewide 
voice for survivors of domestic and sexual violence and the programs that serve them since 1978. MCADSV is dedicated 
to the empowerment of all the state's survivors of domestic and sexual violence. Our mission is to develop and promote 
efforts aimed at the elimination of all domestic and sexual violence in Michigan. Eve’s house is a safe haven for women 
who are or were victims of domestic violence. 
 
For more information about this One Mic One Life event, contact: Rina Risper at (517) 372-8466, or email her at 
tncp@comcast.com 

 



 

Lansing Jaycees                                                 May 2006                 Page 13 
Capitol Correspondent 

Get Your Food On 
 

 
On behalf of the Get Your Food On Co-conspirators, I would like to thank all who 

attended the awesome meal we had at Pampas Brazilian Barbeque in 
Birmingham on Friday, April 21. 19 of us feasted on 10 different varieties of meats and 

poultry, with full accompaniments of salads, rice, beans, potatoes, Brazilian cheese 
bread and other goodies. Desserts were also scrumptious, and some of our 

Jaycees tried (and loved) an authentic Brazilian cocktail called Caipirinha (a 
margarita on steroids). Being part-Brazilian myself, I was extremely happy to see 

people try some amazing dishes from an often neglected part of the world. 
But, such a wonderful dining experience would not have been possible without the outstanding turnout we had at this 
dinner. Everyone seemed to really enjoy the great conversation in addition to the food, and Orion and I hope that this 

bodes well for the future. If you enjoy great food with great peers, please come out 
with us next time! 
 
Wayne Hutchison 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Golfing Is Fore Everyone 
It’s almost that time of year again to dust off your clubs and get them out of the closet. You should start 
practicing now for the 3rd Annual Jaycee Golf Outing. Get your team together early and register. Hole 
sponsorships are still available for this year’s event. If you or your company are interested in participating in 
the golf outing or sponsoring a hole, please feel free to contact Josh Springer at flip44@svsutekes.com. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Texas Hold’em Tournament 

Think you have what it takes to go All-In or are you just bluffing your way through 
life? The Lansing Jaycees are going to be holding a Texas Hold’em Tournament 

on Saturday June 3. The entry fee is $50 with 50 percent of our proceeds 
being returned to participants as prizes. There will be cash prizes for at least 
the top 5 places. We are looking for both players and dealers. If you are 
interested in participating or joining the committee, please feel free to 
contact Josh Springer at flip44@svsutekes.com. 
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May 1 – June 17, 2006 Calendar of Events 
 
 
 
     Sunday               Monday              Tuesday          Wednesday          Thursday             Friday                  Saturday 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
1 
May 
 
Walking Club 
 

2 
General 
Membership 
Meeting 

3 
 

4 

 
5 
May Convention 
2006 
 
JCFAN Golf 
Scramble 

6 
May Convention 
2006 

7 
May Convention 
2006 
 

8 
Face Painting 
Class 
 

9 
 

10 11 
 
 

12 
 

13 
Wyandotte 
Jaycees Pub 
Crawl 
Happy Hour at 
the Irish Pub 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
 
 

18 
May Book Club 
Meeting 
 

19 
 

20 
Kid Care ID Day 
(MIJC) 
Face Painting @ 
East Lansing Art 
Festival 
 

21 22 
 

23 
Mentor Program 
 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
Region D 3rd 
Annual White 
Water Rafting 
Trip 
 

27 
Region D 3rd 
Annual White 
Water Rafting 
Trip 
 

28 
Region D 3rd 
Annual White 
Water Rafting 
Trip 

29 
Region D 3rd 
Annual White 
Water Rafting 
Trip 

30 31 
 

1 
June 
Michigan 
Summer Special 
Olympics 
 
 

2 
Michigan 
Summer Special 
Olympics 

3 
Michigan 
Summer Special 
Olympics 
Texas Hold'em 
Tourney 
JCI Lead 
 

4 
JCI Lead 
 

5 
 

6 
General 
Membership 
Meeting 
 

7 8 9 
Governmental 
Affairs 
Leadership 
Seminar (USJC) 
 

10 
Governmental 
Affairs 
Leadership 
Seminar (USJC) 
Comedy 
Connections 
Social 

11 
Governmental 
Affairs 
Leadership 
Seminar (USJC) 
 

12 
Governmental 
Affairs 
Leadership 
Seminar (USJC) 

13 
Governmental 
Affairs 
Leadership 
Seminar (USJC) 

14 
Governmental 
Affairs 
Leadership 
Seminar (USJC) 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
Relay For Life of 
Lansing  
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Jaycee Business Directory 

Contact the Authority! 
Business Review Lansing-Jackson is the 
authority on business news affecting you! 
Business Review Lansing-Jackson reports 
on local and regional news from around 
mid-Michigan. If you are in the business of 
business, contact us today and find out 
how you can get involved. Want to receive 
Business Review Lansing-Jackson for 
FREE? Call today, 517-371-7110x244 and 
get a FREE 13 week trial subscription. 
Need to advertise? You can get a FREE 
consultation by calling Mike Woodstock, 
517-371-7110x244.  
H: 517-490-0564 
W: 517-371-7110x244 
http://www.mbusinessreview.com 
mwoodstock@mbusinessreview.com 

Jacob K. Williams - Financial Advisor 
At Morgan Stanley we bring excellence to 
investing and specialize in retirement 
planning and meeting client goals for the 
future. If interested please feel free to call 
or e-mail me with any questions you have 
on the status of your current plan or 
starting a new plan for the long road 
ahead. 
H: (517)449-8820 
W: (517)203-1023 
Jacob.Williams@morganstanley.com 

Patrick Brazil - New York Life 
My work involves offering insurance and 
other financial products to help people 
with their personal needs such as funding 
for college, retirement and IRA funding as 
well as mortgage protection and estate 
conservation. Please feel free to contact 
me with any questions and check out our 
incredible website.  
W: 517-819-5433 
pjbrazil@ft.newyorklife.com 
 
Kim Lundberg - Real Estate Broker 
13 years of matching buyers with homes 
and helping sellers move on. Specializing 
in personal service and always going the 
extra mile to make life easier for my 
clients. Buying a home can be fun or 
stressful. Increase your odds for fun by 
putting the right people in your corner. For 
more information view my website by 
clicking the link below. 
H: 517-346-7663 
W: 517-706-2567 
http://www.briarwoodrealty.com/agentdeta
il.cfm?AGID=5278 
kimlundberg@briarwoodrealty.com 
 

Website Design Services 
Vieth Consulting provides development 
services for organization and commercial 
websites. Contact Chris Vieth for more 
information or for a quote. 
H: 627-7145 
W: 930-3611 
ccvieth@viethconsulting.com 

Felicity White - Realtor®, QSC 
Are You Looking to Buy or Sell Real 
Estate? Then Look to Felicity White, the 
Natural Choice for All Your Real Estate 
Needs! 
Whether buying or selling, Felicity's 
written guarantee of Quality Service brings 
consistency, reliability and accountability 
to your real estate transaction. Take the 
first step toward achieving your goals and 
call Felicity today. 
H: (517) 490-0076 
W: (517) 853-6346 
fwhite@tomieraines.com 

Pure Romance by Kim 
There is something to be said about Pure 
Romance..... it's for everyone! We put the 
"O" back in Romance! 
Bring the girls together for a birthday, 
bachelorette, suddenly single party or any 
special occasion. With Pure Romance 
you’re always going to have fun, and you 
don't have to "fake" it to enjoy the party. 
Ladies, how would you like to rekindle 
that love affair or embrace yourself and 
your desires with that special someone in 
your life? Then call me now to get a free 
catalog or to book a party. 
 H: 517-980-0989 
 kdoug5@jcpenney.com 

 


